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Union Directory
Office Phone 860-225-2808
Website: www.nbft.net

President
Stephen Gray
grays@csdnb.org

High School Vice President
Sue Humanick 
humanick@csdnb.org

Middle School Vice President
Cliff Parker 
parkerc@csdnb.org

Elementary Vice President
David Devost
devost@csdnb.org

Elementary Vice President
Laura Skinner
skinnerL@csdnb.org

Treasurer
William Sanford 
sanford@csdnb.org

Recording Secretary
Basia Maselek
maselek@csdnb.org

Executive Secretary
Daniel Blanchard
blanchard@csdnb.org

2021-2022 NBFT
Membership Meetings

February 8 
March 8 
May 10 
*All membership meetings for now
will be on zoom. Link will be sent out
the day of meeting from Steve.

Wishing All Union
Brothers and

Sisters a Happy
New Year 2022
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Election 

President
Four (4) Vice-Presidents (one for the high schools, one for the middle school and two for
the elementary schools)
Recording Secretary
Executive Secretary
Treasurer

An elected officer must also be currently employed as an educator in New Britain Public
Schools.
If an elected officer retires from a teaching position before the end of their term, they may
finish their term in office but cannot be re-elected.

The Election Committee shall consist of three members, one from each level (elementary,
middle, high), appointed by the President with the consent of the Executive Board.
Any member of the Election Committee nominated for or seeking office must vacate his/her
position and be replaced by a substitute appointed by the President with the consent of
the Executive Board.

notify all members of the procedure for making nominations for offices to be filled, and of
the date of the election electronically or by written notice in the Union newsletter,
distributed to the Membership in each building.

ARTICLE X – ELECTIONS
Section 1
Officers shall be elected in the 3rd month of odd numbered years. Terms of office shall be two
years. The organization will elect the following officers:

Section 2
To be eligible for office, a person must be a member of the organization for a period of six
months prior to the date of the election.

Section 3
The Election Committee shall conduct all general and special elections of the organization.

Section 4
Sixty days prior to the date of the election the Election Committee shall:

Section 5
To be nominated a candidate must submit to the Election Committee a petition containing the
signatures of thirty (30) members of the NBFT. Said petitions must be submitted prior to the
February membership meeting. No officer nomination shall be made from the floor at any time.

Section 6
Prior to the February meeting, incumbents must notify the Election Committee in writing that
they wish to continue in their same office. Incumbents do not need a petition.
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On behalf of the entire Membership the NBFT congratulates its members for these
happy occasions: Deirdre Falla (DiLoreto) first grandchild born.

Our sympathy to the family and friends of the following members for their recent
losses: Marie Field (Gaffney) father passed, Julie Yepes (Gaffney) mother passed,
Dan Blanchard (Brookside) father passed, Patti Kozikowski (Smith) sister passed.

By Nicole Solimine
NBFT Welfare Report

Union Brothers and Sisters,

I would like to start off my message with a sentiment of gratitude for Sal’s service to
our Union. His service to our Union was always in the forefront of all his duties. Thank
You, Sal.

I will continue to prioritize the Union’s needs, recognizing the special work we do for
our students of New Britain. We are a Union of professionals giving our all to our
students on a daily basis. They need us now more than ever as this pandemic
continues to impact our daily lives. That being said, all Union Officers will work to
ensure our contractual rights are protected while working collaboratively with all
stakeholders. 

I hope you enjoyed your holiday break with friends and family. It was a time needed to
recharge our minds, body, and spirit. The year of 2022 will present challenges for all
of us but together we will rise above and meet those challenges. Your Union Leaders
are here for you and appreciate your dedication and service to the students of New
Britain.

In support and appreciation.

Steve Gray
Union Presidents NBFT Local 871       

President's Message
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Click on the link below.
Print the application.
Fill out the form.
Scan using copier and email it to yourself.
Forward scanned PDF attachment from your district email account and
email it to payroll@csdnb.org 

Two ways to sign up
Paper Card
Get a card from your union rep and fill it out. Then interoffice to payroll.
Electronic signup

Do you want to support the children of New Britain
in times of need?
Please consider donating as little as the cost of a cup
of coffee a week. The children's enrichment fund last
year for example helped one of our student's family
who lost everything in a house

C H I L D R E N ' S  E N R I C H M E N T  F U N D

Click here to sign up to support the Children's
Enrichment Fund

https://08da2029-8b72-4853-85b3-4fec121dc7c6.filesusr.com/ugd/94c906_ba7361b2ac7d43d99bf50a11c696b38a.pdf
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Click here to sign up

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1rHPvgPWTKKhN2XZZ7z7v59XXfKzBHTeMUzdOp03IF-Q/viewform?edit_requested=true
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Click here to sign up

https://leadernet.aft.org/webform/student-voice


Belief & Prayers
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AFT Plus Benefit Corner   

If you would like to have something added to the spotlight for your union
brothers and sisters please email local871president@gmail.com

You could earn $500 back for
every $100,000* in home
value when you buy or sell a
home. It's easy, just use a
licensed SIRVA real estate
agent and you could be on
your way to cash back. With
more than 4,700 certified
agents nationwide, we've got
you covered.

Start the new year
with a new home and

some cash back

Click  here for more information

https://www.unionplus.org/benefits/home-auto/real-estate-rewards?utm_source=solo&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=12-14-213
https://www.unionplus.org/benefits/home-auto/real-estate-rewards?utm_source=solo&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=12-14-213
https://www.unionplus.org/benefits/home-auto/real-estate-rewards?utm_source=solo&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=12-14-213

